109

108 Roy Avenue Apt, 102 Dorvel, P.Q.

May 27, 1964

Dear Mr. Ramsay.

Enclosed is the annual report of the "Comet and Nova" section for the year 1963. I hope it is in a suitable form. As you will note, the first part is a short summary of the section since it began in 1961, up until the end of 1963. The remaining part of the report is largely limited to activity during 1963. As you know, I have already issued a Bulletin this year, but it is not included in this report. I plan to make it a policy to submit an annual report to the Chairman of the Standing Committee about March or April of each year, summarizing the work of the section during the last year. In addition, I hope to send smaller reports to the Chairman several times during the year.

I understand that you plan to give up the work as Chairman, but when I was last speaking to you, no one had been found to replace you. Is this still the case?

I do not know what you intend to do with this report, but I have prepared it thinking that you may plan to summarize it or take extracts from it and incude this in your report of all the sections to the "Journal" or in a "Bulletin". I would be interested to see what other National Coordinators are doing in their sections.

Best regards and good observing,

Jim Low